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         October 2023 

   Soaring High with Eagle Pride! 

 

Hello parents!  I can not believe the month of 

September has flown by so quickly! We are excited 

that our clubs will be starting soon. Please be on 

the lookout for more information.   

This year, I would like to make this the best year yet 

by encouraging our students to read all of the 15 

Sunshine State Books. Please see the list of Sunshine 

State Books attached to this newsletter.  

Additionally, we are excited to announce our AR 

Program has been implemented and many of our 

students have taken an AR test! Keep it up Eagles! 
Please consider donating to AR as it encourages 

literacy. Readers are leaders!  

Our 3rd, 4th, and 5th grade students are also building 

multiplication fact fluency at Eastbrook. Your help 

at home would be very beneficial. 

We will have a school-wide Book Character Day 

on Friday, October 27th. If your child would like to 

participate, please have him or her dress up as his 

or her favorite character that day!  The book 

should accompany the costume. Also, our annual 

Pumpkin Day is on October 31st! Our teachers will 

plan fun pumpkin activities that day!  Thank you for 

all you do to support our great school! 

Soar High Eagles! 

Educationally yours, 

Mrs. Herndon 
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Eagle Press: Primary Classes 

Hello Kinder Family, 

      We have gotten off to a lot of fun and 

learning already and wanted to remind you of a 

few things that are happening inside our 

Kindergarten Classroom family. 

    First, don't forget that homework has started so 

please check your child's bag.  As always, we know 

it's hard-to-find time at the end of a long day, but 

spending time helping your child do their 

homework is priceless. This always includes helping 

your child write his/her name.  

     Sight words are another process that should be 

practiced at home on a regular basis.  Just let your 

child's teacher know if you need another copy of 

this year's sight words.  In addition, we are very 

excited to introduce the Accelerated Reader 

Program.  This is a fun and exciting to young 

readers so please stay tuned.   

     In math we are comparing numbers .  In science 

we are learning about our 5 senses.  

     Don't forget that that Book Character Day will 

be on October 27.  This is the day that your child 

can dress like the book character of their choice!   

     Also, October 31 we will celebrate Pumpkin 

Day!  Lots of fun stuff coming soon so be sure to 

stay tuned. 

Happy Fall! We are so proud of the 2nd grade 

students! They are doing a great job with their 

homework, which is given on Tuesday and 

due on the following Tuesday. This allows students to 

have an entire week to complete their homework. 

Please make sure your child’s homework has been 

checked before returning it on Tuesday. 

To develop great habits, we are encouraging 

our students to answer all questions in complete sen-

tences on classwork and homework when writing 

and speaking.   

The students have been reading a variety of 

fun stories and learning how to identify the central 

idea, relevant details and the theme. Remember 

reading 20 minutes each night is part of the 2nd 

grade homework. As you read with your child at 

home, encourage them to talk about the stories. 

“Great readers think and read.”  

In math we will continue to work on addition 

and subtraction facts -100 as well as word prob-

lems.  Extra practice on learning  basic math fact 

fluency will help your child in future skills.  

Second graders can check out books from 

our Media center. This year the students are allowed 

to get two books and take them home. Please help 

your child to remember to bring them back in a 

timely manner. When their books are returned they 

can check out new ones. We are encouraging them 

to check out books on their level and use these 

books to take AR tests which earns them points and 

builds their comprehension skills.  

Keep your eyes open for our first IN HOUSE 

FIELD TRIP FORM and PARENT AUTHORIZATION FORM 

to come home. The students will have an opportuni-

ty to experience Sawgrass a Native American Indi-

an. When the FIELD TRIP form does come home, 

please fill it out and return it promptly to your child’s 

teacher. 

We will end 

this  month with 

our  annual Trunk or 

Treat which will be 

held on October 27 at 

5:30-7:30.  

 

Thanks again for all 

your support, 

         Hello, First Grade Families & Happy October!       

     This month not only brings us the excitement of 

fall and Halloween, but we will also be learning 

lots of new and wonderful things.   

     In Literacy, we are already on our second unit 

which is Our Community!   

In Math, we will be discussing 2D and 3D shapes as 

well has halves and fourths. We will also discuss the 

counting sequence.  One way you can help at 

home is to practice counting to 100 every night.   

     In Science, we will learn about different kinds of 

motion, including the forces of push and pull.  

     In Social Studies, we will learn about econom-

ics. Finally, we will continue to work on math and 

reading skills in iReady. It’s sure to be a great 

month!  

     Please note that we do not wear costumes to 

school for Halloween. As always, we are very 

grateful for your support. Please reach out to your 

child’s teacher should you have any concerns or 

questions. 
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Third graders are busy, busy, busy as we 

begin our third month in 3rd grade. In ELA stu-

dents will be able to explain how text fea-

tures contribute to the meaning of texts. Students 

will continue to identify an author’s claim and ex-

plain how an author uses evidence to support the 

claim. We will begin to compare and contrast how 

two authors present information on the same topic. 

Students will form and use complete sentences. For 

the writing component, students will plan an argu-

mentative/opinion writing paragraph. In Social 

Studies, students will continue map skills learning 

how to find places in the United States. 

In Math we are finishing up our unit on build-

ing our knowledge of multiplication facts. We’ve 

been working hard on learning our x0, x1, x2, x5, x9 

and x10 facts. These facts are introduced to third 

graders at this time but should be worked on all 

year long to gain fluency. In your next unit this 

month, we will be focusing on place value. In Sci-

ence we are still working on the properties of matter 

unit. Our knowledge of the properties of matter will 

assist us as we investigate how matter changes. 

Please continue to monitor your child’s homework, 

have them read 20 minutes, and check their take-

home folders nightly. 

Eagle Press: Intermediate Classes 

 

          Happy Fall y’all!  We have wrapped up  

           our first Fast test and all scores are availa-

ble to view. Now our push to Thanksgiving 

break! 5th graders are loving their new play-

ground and could really use some donations of 

sports equipment, including soccer and kic 

balls. Here is what we are learning in October:  

     In ELA our students will start Unit 2 learning to 

explain how text structures and features can 

contribute to the overall meaning of the texts. 

This will include identifying the specific claim(s), 

evidence and reasoning and responding to a 

writing prompt gathering information from a 

text. 

     In Social Studies we are starting to investigate 

the challenges of early English settlements in 

North America (Roanoke, Jamestown, Plymouth) 

We will compare the New England, Middle, and 

Southern colonies and be able to explain the 

impact of slavery in the Americas. Students will 

describe the social, political, and economic as-

pects of daily life in colonial America. 

     In Math we will start with the review of multi-

plication and division of multi-digit whole num-

bers. We will then use our previous lessons of 

multi digit decimals and start to multiply and di-

vide these decimals.  

     We will be electrifying in science as we learn 

about electricity! We will perform inquiries on 

multiple types of electricity and learn about cir-

cuits, conductors, and insulators. Later in the 

month, we will take a break from new content 

and review prior knowledge in preparation for 

our first district benchmark assessment.  

 In social studies, we are taking a look at the 

Southeast region of the United States and Flori-

da's geography and what makes Florida a spe-

cial place. In science our students will be learn-

ing about the different forms of energy and how 

sound travels. The Fourth grade St. Augustine 

Field Trip activity fees form went home last 

month. Please return the form as soon as possi-

ble. Payments can be made through My 

Schoolbucks.   

            Happy fall! Our 4th graders are off to a       

            fantastic start!  

     In ELA, we are moving on to our second Unit in 

the Wonders curriculum! This unit focuses on 

theme and character development in literary sto-

ries and central idea and relevant details for in-

formational texts. Students will be looking closely 

at text features and how they add meaning to 

texts.  

     In writing, we have begun working on com-

pleting essays. Our first Writing Assessment will be 

this month which will us and students closely mon-

itor their growth throughout the year!  

     In math, students are continuing to with multi-

digit multiplication and will begin division. The 

RAMP students will be working on fractions, equiv-

alent fractions and comparing fractions. To help 

with multi-digit multiplication, please continue to 

practice multiplication facts to develop fluency. 

Flash cards and online games are great practice!  
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Eastbrook Local News: RAMP/Special Areas 

RAMP 4 & 5 
October finds RAMP4 students delving into the world of fractions with 

a focus on operations with fractions. They begin the month by adding 

and subtracting fractions with unlike denominators, including mixed 

numbers and fractions greater than 1. The rest of October RAMP4 stu-

dents will explore multiplying and dividing fractions by a whole num-

ber and multiplying and dividing whole numbers by a unit fraction. 

5th grade RAMP newsletter for October 

In October RAMP5 students will plot, order, and compare positive 

and negative rational numbers using vertical and horizontal number 

lines. They will learn the absolute value of a number by stating how 

far a number and its opposite are from zero. Students will also apply 

this knowledge in a mathematical or real-world context when talking 

about distances, temperatures, finances, etc. 

Music 
The music room has been filled with lots of beautiful music these past 

few weeks with the sounds of voices, ukulele, xylophones and un-

pitched instruments. Third, fourth, and fifth grade students have been 

improvising and reading music, while second, first, and kindergarten 

have been exploring the timbre of many different instruments. Ask 

your child if he or she can name a few.  

Fifth graders have been preparing for their field trip to the Dr. Phillips 

Center for the Performing Arts in Downtown Orlando on October 

21st.  During this performance, our students will see performances by 

the Orlando Philharmonic Orchestra, Orlando Ballet, and the Orlando 

Opera.    

The end of October also brings “Glow Week” to the music room. We 

cover the windows, turn off the lights and crank up the music for our 

glow-in-the-dark music lesson.  

Our Eastbrook Chorus is excited to be performing at the Orlando Solar 

Bears game on October 26.  It is definitely going to be an exciting 

month! 

 

 

 

 

Eastbrook Food Pantry  
 

If your family is in need of 

food, please email Mrs. 
Hickey at   

alice_hickey@scps.k12.fl.us 

  

We will prepare a bag for 

you and send it home with 

your child each Friday.  You 

can also pick it up each 

week if you prefer.  

  

This support is available 

to all families and your re-

quest for assistance will re-

main private.  

Thank you!    

Art Corner   

This month we are working on a 

lot of new skills and techniques. 

4th and 5th grade students are 

working on sewing emoji and 

monster pillows. They will bring 

them home soon!  

2nd and 3rd grade students are 

weaving yarn on a loom they 

painted and warped.  

1st grade is practicing painting 

landscapes with lots of texture, 

and kindergarten is learning all 

about “line.” We will also start 

our fall themed projects this 

month. Thank you for your con-

tinued support!  

PE  For the month of October, students will be learning Soccer and 

Basketball. They’ll learn fundamentals and 

rules of the games which will be followed by 

fun and cognitive thinking games. 

The students will learn about Of-

fense and Defensive strategies to 

help them become more successful 

mailto:melanie_johnson@scps.k12.fl.us?subject=Parent%20Question
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What is parent & Family 
Engagement (PFEP) in Ti-
tle 1, Part A Programs? 
Parent and Family Engagement (PFE) in a 
child’s education is a greater predictor of aca-
demic success than whether or not that fami-
ly is affluent or poor. That’s why Title I, Part A 
program regulations insist on robust parent 
and family engagement activities at every 
school where federal funds support effective 
teaching and engaged learning.  

What Is Parent and Family Engagement? 
Currently Title I, Part A defines parent in-
volvement as the ...participation of parents 
in regular, two-way and meaningful commu-
nications with school staff that involves the stu-
dent, addresses learning and engages the family 
in school activities. 

The Title I, Part A classification of parent in-
volvement derives from the definition of Par-
ent and Family Engagement, as outlined in 
the Every Student Succeeds Act, circa 2017-
2018. 

Why Does Parent and Family Engagement 
Matter? 
Research tells us that students with engaged 
parents and families, are more likely to: 

• Learn to read faster (Exhibit faster rates 
of literacy acquisition.) 

• Have higher grades and test scores. 

• Are promoted and take more challeng-
ing classes. 

• Adapt better to school and have better 
attendance. 

• Have better social skills and behavior. 

• Graduate. 

• Go on to community/technical college or 
university.and high-quality education, 

and to close educational achievement 

gaps. 

 

 

 

Key Questions to Ask at 
Your Child’s School  
To find out if your child is getting an edu-
cation that will prepare him or her for suc-
cess, consider asking the following ques-
tions related to specific areas of school 
performance:  

 Quality: Is my child getting a great edu-

cation? › How will you keep me informed 

about how my child is doing on a regular ba-

sis? How can we work together if my child 

falls behind? › Is my child on grade level, and 

on track to be ready for college and a career? 

How do I know?  

Ready for Success: Will my child be pre-

pared to succeed in whatever comes next? › 

How will you measure my child’s progress 

and ability in subjects including reading, 

math, science, the arts, social and emotional 

development, and other activities? › How 

much time will my child spend preparing for 

and taking state and district tests? How will 

my child’s teacher and I know how to use the 

results to help my child make progress?  
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   Soaring High with Eagle Pride! 

Congratulations to our  

Eagle Expectations Award Winners  

for September. We are proud of you! 

Dylan Percopo Kindergarten 

Elijah Forestier First Grade 

Jace Graham Second Grade 

Elijah Diaz Third Grade 

Olivia Scherbitova Fourth Grade 

Jaylen Pringle Fifth Grade 

Brooke Hendrix Haddie McEntee 

Andre McClendon Nailah King 

Julian Perez Olivia Cesare 

Heather Legare Amari Wignal 

Jacob Martinez Aaron Anu Gopinadh 

Kateryna Yakobets Matthews Pena 

Madalynn Whidden Dylan Obando 

Ethan Vo-Warren Charles McEntee 

Edward Manzano Joseph Sanders 

Katie Mac Isabel Eldridge 

Luis Alvarez Osuna  

Congratulations to our STAR Students 
for September. We are proud of you! 

We are excited for the Seminole County 
Sheriff’s Office to bring their Safety 
Zone Campaign to Eastbrook Elementary 
on the morning of Wednesday, October 
11th!  This campaign reminds everyone 
to drive slowly , be alert and be aware of 
students walking and biking to school. 

The safety of our stu-
dents is always our num-
ber one priority. Togeth-
er, we can continue making 
a positive impact on our 
community’s   safety! 
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